
  

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

Dear friends and family members,  

Since our last prayerletter now the regularly every day life has started: Robert is leaving 

our house at 6:30 a.m. and is coming home at 5 p.m. … and I am leaving home one hour 

later to go from school to school.  

On the 6th of May 2015 my colleague Joseph and I met the education officer of Dundori 

and he was allowing me to visit the different school to discuss with the head teachers 

about starting Bible clubs in their schools. Now I am responsible for the area of Kiratina 

(next to our home) and the neighbour area called Dundori:  

   

And God has opened many doors: Every yellow marking is one school in which I am 

teaching a new Bible Club. Altogether there are 17 schools and 26 classes, in nine schools 

I am teaching two classes. Week by week I am teaching 4067 children from 3 to 15 years.  

Please help me to pray for those children that they will open their hearts for Jesus and 

pray also for teachers who are believers and willing to assist me in this ministry and to be 

willing to teach their own Bible Club that I am able to found new clubs at further schools. 

That the ministry may grow… Thank you for all your prayers. 

Harambee (Swahili) =  
Let us work together 

… and when you and your children  

return to the Lord your God  

and obey him with all your heart  

and with all your soul … 

 

(Deuteronomium 30:2) 
 Evangelistic Outreach  

with children and teens 
from AIC Kiratina 

 at a little countryside AIC 

Bible Club at Kiratina 
(St. Johns) 



On the 18th of July 2015 I was organizing a rally for the Dundori 

children with the assistance of Joseph and his Nakuru team about 

„Parables of Christ“. 220 children and teachers were coming. One 

week later I organized another rally for the Kiratina children about 

“Noah”. The same amount of children and teachers were coming. 

Everybody was totally amazed about the rallies and we had lots of fun. 

On the 3rd and 10th of October we will continue with another two 

rallies.  

From the 16th till the 24th of July 2015 we were visiting 20 schools 

in my both areas to show the Jesus movie to the children. Because 

my colleague Joseph is a member of Gideon International we used 

this opportunity to give every child from Standard 4 on a New 

Testament (NT) and therefore we were able to give 8390 NTs to 

the children and 96 full Bibles to the offices for the teachers. 

Please pray that the children get to know Jesus as their personal 

Lord and Saviour by reading these Bibles. Thanks for your prayers! 

 

In Robert´s  Bible school the first term is now finished and he has 

holidays. Therefore Robert went to Tanzania to visit his family. The 

school is opening again on the 7th of September 2015. Please pray also 

for his studies. Thank you. 

 

 

Together we are attending AIC Kiratina and we both are involved in 

the church ministry on Sundays. Robert is a member of the worship 

team, he assists the church choir and he leads a dancing group for 

children. And I am teaching Sundayschool and I make a program for 

the children during the preaching and together with a young church 

member I am leading a teens´ club. We both enjoy this ministry. 

 

Blessings and greetings, 

Yours  
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Please add   
For Family Kadala.   
Thanks a lot. 

Dundori- Rally 

Jesus-Movie and Bibles 

Robert´s Bible School 

Robert is leading worship. 


